Commonwealth of Massachusetts

DEPARTMENT oF HOUSING &
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

Charles D, Baker, Governor 49 Karyn E. Polito, Lt. Governor @ Jennifer D. Maddox, Undersecretary

Ms. Katherine Warden
Town Administator
Town of Chester

15 Middlefield Road
Chester, MA 01011

Dear Ms. Warden:

On behalf of Governor Charles D. Baker and Lt. Governor Karyn E. Polito, I am pleased to award the Town
of Chester an FY 2020 Community Development Fund grant in the amount of up to $1,300,000 from the
Massachusetts Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program. Congratulations on being one of
the successful applicants.

This award is contingent upon the execution of a CDBG grant contract between the Department of Housing
and Community Development (DHCD) and the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development, as
well as on the Town of Chester’s execution of a grant contract with DHCD and the satisfaction of its special
conditions and requirements. We will send your grant contract to the contact person identified in your
application. The Town of Chester may incur pre-agreement costs for administrative and other start-up
costs not subject to 24CFR Part 58, Environmental Review, as of January 1, 2021.

All grantees will be provided guidance regarding grant administration and contract requirements. This will
help ensure that all grantees understand their contractual and regulatory obligations before proceeding
with activities for which DHCD has authorized grant funding. If you have any questions concerning this
award, please contact Mark Southard, Community Development Manager, Division of Community Services,
at (617) 573-1436.

Congratulations once again. I look forward to working with you to address the Town of Chester’s
community development needs.

Sincerely,

Jevwnifer Maddox

Jennifer Maddox
Undersecretary, DHCD

cc: Please see attached list for those receiving copies of this letter
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